Gumwood Road Corridor Project
July 13, 2015

Re: Gumwood Rd. Construction Status Report
From the Michigan State line to the Mishawaka Corporate Limits

Dear Homeowners:

This letter is to inform you of the current and upcoming construction activities scheduled to occur on Gumwood Road. We
have made a considerable amount of progress so far this year in the area of construction between Brick Rd. and Adams Rd.

Selge Construction plans to re-open this section of Gumwood Road on or before July 30", In order to meet this date, crews
will temporarily close the Adams Road Roundabout on or about July 23 and 24 so the contractor can complete the
landscaping and permanent pavement markings before Gumwood Rd. is re-opened to traffic from Brick Rd. to Adams Rd.
For the roundabout closure on July 23 and 24, Adams Rd. will be closed to thru traffic at Fir Rd. and Grape Rd. Gumwood
Rd. from Brick Rd. to Adams Rd. will remain closed until July 29 so the final coat of asphalt, permanent pavement
markings, sod and final cleanup can be completed before we reopen the road to traffic on July 30. Traffic will continue to
be detoured to Fir Rd., Adams Rd. and Grape Rd. to get traffic around this closure.

On or about July 30, Gumwood Rd. will then be closed from north of Adams Rd. to the Michigan state line so we can
complete the final phase of this project. During this road closure time there will be no thru traffic allowed. Barryknoll
Way, Homestead Trail and Baywood Lane entrances will be closed and residents will need to access their subdivisions
from Adams Rd. There will be no disruption in mail, newspaper, trash pick-up, emergency and school bus services.
Advanced road closure signs and detour route markers will be installed prior to this road closure.

The contractor will also be completing landscape restoration this construction season, including planting trees for both
phases of this project. Lane restrictions may be necessary.

The above schedule is subject to change due to weather conditions or any unforeseen problems. As of now we are on
schedule.

Selge Construction Co., Inc. is the prime contractor for both phases of Gumwood Rd. Jamie Plunkett is the Project
Manager and may be contacted at 574-273-0162 (jobsite trailer) or 269-684-0842. CHA is the consulting engineer
handling the construction observation and may be contacted at 574-273-0137 (jobsite trailer).

If you have any concerns or questions, please feel free to contact us at the three phone numbers listed above. Updates will
be mailed to you as needed and to alert you of upcoming traffic pattern changes or road closures. The construction team
would like to thank everyone for their patience with this construction project. If everything goes as planned we will be
completed this year!

Sincerely,
Dale Wills

Resident Engineer
CHA ~ design/construction solution






